
September 24, 1998

CIRCULAR LETTER TO ALL MEMBER COMPANIES

  

Re: Personal Auto Policy Program Amendments 

The Commissioner of Insurance has approved numerous amendments to the North 
Carolina Personal Auto Policy Program which were filed on behalf of the member 
companies of this Rate Bureau and the North Carolina Reinsurance Facility. 

Enclosed is an Explanatory Memorandum which outlines all of the amendments to 
the Program and indicates which new and revised forms are being introduced and 
which forms are being withdrawn from use. Also enclosed are copies of the 
following new and revised endorsements. 

NC 00 12 (Ed. 6-98) Amendatory Endorsement - North Carolina 
                        Personal Auto Policy 

NC 00 13 (Ed. 6-98) Amendatory Endorsement- North Carolina 
                        Personal Auto Policy 

NC 03 05 (Ed. 6-98) Loss Payable Clause 

NC 03 23 (Ed. 2-98) Miscellaneous Type Vehicle Endorsement 

These amendments become effective January 1, 1999 in accordance with the 
following Rule of Application: 

These changes are applicable to all policies written on or 
after January 1, 1999. 

The North Carolina Personal Auto Policy Program contains copyrighted material 
of Insurance Services Office used with their permission under a Limited 
Copyright License granted by Insurance Services Office to the North Carolina 
Rate Bureau and the North Carolina Reinsurance Facility. Under the terms of 
the Limited Copyright License the Rate Bureau and the Facility have 
copyrighted the materials included in the Personal Auto Policy Program, 
including the Manual and all forms, and member companies are advised that when 
they reprint, copy or otherwise use any materials included in this Program, 
the following notice must appear on the materials: "Copyright, North Carolina 
Rate Bureau, 1998." This Program may be used only by members of the North 
Carolina Rate Bureau and/or the North Carolina Reinsurance Facility, may be 
used only in North Carolina and may not be used outside this State. 

It is our understanding that many of our member companies purchase their 
                                                                             
                                                                             
                                                                  

                                                                              
                                      

  

                  

  

                

                

  

       

           

       



                  

                                       

  

                                            

                                                                            
                                                                               
                                                                           

                                                                              
                                                                               
                                                                          
                                        

                                                            
                                             

                                                           
                                             

                                        

                                                           

                                                                         
                               

                                                           
                       

                                                                              
                                                                        
                                                                             
                                                                            
                                                                    
                                                                        
                                                                               
                                                                            
                                                                              
                                                                          
                                                                            
                                                                    

                                                                         
supplies of policies and endorsements from Uniform Printing and Supply, Hart 
Forms & Services or from Recording and Statistical. We have provided each of 
those firms with a copy of the amended policies and endorsements. 

Please see to it that this circular letter is brought to the attention of all 
interested personnel in your Company. 

  

Very truly yours, 

  

John W. Watkins 

General Manager 
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